MEETING DATE: May 22, 2024
FROM: Susan Scarlett
RE: PG&E settlement funds

BACKGROUND:

In June of 2022, as part of the Dixie Fire settlement negotiated by the District Attorney, the
City fire department received $50,000. The City has used $32,040.48 on equipment and
supplies for the Portola Volunteer Fire Department. With the formation of the Beckwourth
Peak Fire Protection District coming up quickly staff feels that the balance of the funds should
be transferred to the newly formed consolidated district.

RECOMMENDATION:

Direct staff to send the balance of $17,959.52 to the Beckwourth Peak Fire Protection District.

FISCAL IMPACT:

This balance will close out the use of the $50,000 from the Dixie Fire settlement and allow the
funds to be used by the new District.




